
 

 

 

 

Closure of the Fechinger Viaduct on the A6 

Germany (March 30, 2016) 

The Fechinger Viaduct on the A6, east of Saarbrücken, has been completely closed 
to all traffic on safety grounds for an indefinite period.  

Vehicles coming from Kaiserslautern and travelling towards Mannheim are advised to 
take the A8 at the Neunkirchen junction towards the Saarlouis interchange. At the 
Saarlouis interchange, they should take the A620 towards Lisdorf, continuing on the 
B269n to Überherrn, and then follow the N33 to the French A4 motorway.  

Vehicles coming from France should take the N33 at St Avold to Creutzwald, then 
change to B 269n to A 620 towards Saarlouis. At the Saarlouis interchange, they 
should take the A8 to reach the Neunkirchen junction. If they miss the relevant N33 
exit, there is a second option via D31 towards Kleinblittersdorf, and from there on to 
Saarbrücken via B51 or back to A6 via B423 (depending on their destination).  

Alternative routing is in the process of being signposted in both directions.  

A map is attached for convenience (alternative routing in green).  

Source: BGL  

 
 


